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Vang, Mai (CI-StPaul)

From: Smith, Ed (CI-StPaul)
Sent: Friday, September 7, 2018 6:53 AM
To: Vang, Mai (CI-StPaul)
Cc: Martin, Lisa (CI-StPaul); Yannarelly, Joe (CI-StPaul)
Subject: RE: 671 Hawthorne Ave E.Gruber Ltr.9-6-18

Mai, 
 
I met SPPD Officers Dean Koehnen and Chris Hansen at the property yesterday.  We were joined by Leanna Shaff and 
personnel from Ramsey County Adult Protection. 
 
The exterior of the property has been cleaned up.  The interior clutter has been removed from every room in the lower 
unit and the combustible items have been removed that were near the oven.  There is still a strong cat urine/feces odor 
inside the lower unit.  I advised Betty and Richard Gruber to continue to work on eradicating the odor. 
 
Ed 
 

From: Vang, Mai (CI-StPaul)  
Sent: Thursday, September 6, 2018 2:38 PM 
To: Smith, Ed (CI-StPaul) <ed.smith@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Martin, Lisa (CI-StPaul) <lisa.martin@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Seeley, 
Paula (CI-StPaul) <paula.seeley@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: 671 Hawthorne Ave E.Gruber Ltr.9-6-18 
 
For your file. 
 
Mai 


